
[image: image1.png]VALE of GLAMORGAN

BRO MORGANNWG




Vale of Glamorgan

Highway Authority Observation Sheet

	Planning Application Ref:
	2017/00541/FUL

	Observations By:
	Paul D Harrison

	Date:
	23 June 2017

	Location:
	Northcliffe Lodge, Northcliffe Drive, Penarth

	Proposal:
	Demolition of existing dwelling and outbuilding, erection of 30 apartments, new access and alterations to adjacent parking area, replacement tree planting and landscaping and associated works (resubmission application)



	Case Officer:
	Mrs. Y. J. Prichard


Further to reviewing the above, it is noted that the amended scheme requires the provision of 42 car parking spaces in accordance with the councils adopted parking standards.  However, from the submitted details, only 36 parking spaces are proposed.  As a result, 6 additional car parking spaces are required to be provided and shown on the proposed site plans.  Furthermore, it is recommended that the car parking spaces that are located adjacent to the steps that provide access to the building (parking space 30 and adjacent visitor parking) are relocated to avoid potential conflicts.
Additionally, the proposed access arraignment as shown on the finishes drawing is required to be amended as per the attached and a longsection through the access road to show the vertical alignment from the adjacent highway is required to be provided (note, where the vertical alignment changes direction, a roll over is required to be incorporated to prevent vehicles grounding). 
Finally, section 4.3 of the submitted TS does not correspond with the submitted drawings in terms of the width of the proposed access to and within the site.  Therefore, the document is required to be amended for clarity.
[image: image2.emf]
1
1
plahighways

_1067864029

